
Tiffany G. Johnson, Esq. 
Attorney    Teacher    Firearms Instructor 

Memphis, Tennessee   

Page 1 of 2 

May 15, 2019 

Members of the Board of Directors 
c/o Mr. John Frazer, Esq. Via Email to: 
Secretary and General Counsel  nrabod@nrahq.org 
National Rifle Association of America [And Individual BOD Members’ Emails] 
11250 Waples Mill Road 
Fairfax, Virginia 22030 

RE: Follow-Up to April 28, 2019 Request of the Board of Directors 

Dear Secretary Frazer and Members of the NRA Board of Directors: 

I am writing to follow up on the letter I first sent to you all on April 28, 2019, regarding a resolution 
presented by a member at the Annual Meeting in Indianapolis. The resolution expressed 
disappointment with the Audit Committee, the Finance Committee, the Executive Committee, and Mr. 
Wayne LaPierre in light of recent credible allegations of serious financial mismanagement vis-à-vis 
Ackerman McQueen. It also urged Mr. LaPierre’s immediate resignation.  

Rather than being voted upon by the members assembled, the resolution was referred to the Board of 
Directors. In my April 28th letter, I made the following proposal: 

When the Board addresses this resolution, I request that any Board member, officer, or 
staff member who has a personal, financial, or fiduciary interest in, or fidelity to, 
Ackerman McQueen (or its subsidiary and affiliate companies) — as an employee, 
contractor, paid consultant, vendor, client, etc. — be required to recuse himself/herself 
from discussing and voting on this resolution.  

To date, only two of the 76 Board members have formally responded to my letter and addressed the 
specific issue of vote abstentions. I am grateful to those who took the time to respond, as I do 
understand that your time is valuable. The 300 dues-paying NRA members (so far) who have added their 
names to my original letter are also valuable. They would appreciate a response from their elected 
Board Members, as would I. 

For your convenience and review, I have enclosed the April 28th letter, along with the appended names 
of those 300 supporters. Considering the sparse response we have gotten so far, I would humbly add a 
few more brief inquiries, to which we all hope to receive direct and prompt answers: 

(1) On what specific date will the Board discuss and vote on the referred resolution?

(2) Will you personally (each individual Board Member) support the call for recusal of any 
Board Member directly involved with Ackerman McQueen or otherwise implicated in the 
referred resolution?

(3) Will the Secretary’s Office make available an itemized account of each Board Member’s 
vote on the resolution (a roll-call vote, rather than a vote by acclamation)? I understand 
that the discussions might be shielded by Executive Session confidentiality, but I am only 
asking for list of names and raw vote counts — yea, nay, abstain, and absent.
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(4) The next NRA Board Meeting is scheduled to take place in Anchorage, Alaska – over 4,200 
miles from the NRA’s headquarters in Fairfax, Virginia. One can only imagine that 
financing such a distant trip for so many board members, officers, and staff would be far 
more expensive than hosting the meeting closer to the NRA’s base of operations. Given 
the NRA’s own claims of financial hardship and costly impending battles (pleaded as a 
predicate to recent aggressive fundraising campaigns) and the mounting reports of 
financial mismanagement and overspending, would the NRA Board consider relocating the 
next Board meeting to a more cost-effective venue?  

That third request is in keeping with the broader theme of avoiding any appearance of impropriety. One 
of the responses I received to the April 28th letter insisted that recent negative press reports should be 
“take[n] … with a grain or two of salt” because they mostly come from “people dedicated to taking 
down the NRA.” If that is true, then the NRA cannot afford (literally or figuratively) to feed that narrative 
by condoning what opponents will surely spin as an unnecessarily lavish, over-indulgent summer 
excursion to one of the nation’s farthest reaches. Meeting in Anchorage also stifles any effort by most 
rank-and-file members to exercise their rights under Article III, Section 6(d) of the NRA Bylaws (“All 
members … shall have the right to attend all meetings of the Board of Directors, Executive Committee, 
and standing and special committees of the Association, except during executive sessions thereof”). 

In my casual discussions with fellow members in Indianapolis, one conversation stood out. It was with a 
current NRA Board Member. This Board Member expressed modest concern about the recent negative 
press reports surrounding the NRA Leadership. But the Board Member was also heartened by an 
overriding impression that the general membership still “loves Wayne LaPierre.” I humbly countered 
that while Mr. LaPierre might enjoy widespread approval from long-serving Board Members, from high-
power donors and politicians, and from those who get invited to exclusive dinners and receptions, that 
is not the overall sentiment among the broader membership. Even a cursory perusal of social media 
platforms easily confirms that fact. This Board Member seemed genuinely surprised to hear me say that. 
The whole encounter made me wonder if perhaps some of the NRA Leadership may not fully appreciate 
the seriousness of the growing unrest and mistrust that now threatens the NRA from the inside. If we do 
not act swiftly to restore trust and confidence among the members, Michael Bloomberg and Letitia 
James will be the least of our problems.  

Also enclosed is a sampling of comments that people have sent along with their requests to be added to 
my April 28th letter. I invite you all to browse those comments. I hope they offer some insight as to how 
the members feel about recent events. I also hope they will inspire each Board Member to provide a 
formal response to these concerns rather than assuming they will simply fade away. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Tiffany G. Johnson, Esq. 
NRA Benefactor Life Member  
No. 206106332 
 
Enclosures 
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April 28, 2019 

Members of the Board of Directors 
c/o Mr. John Frazer, Esq. Via Email  
Secretary and General Counsel  and Hand Delivery 
National Rifle Association of America (J.W. Marriott, Indianapolis) 
11250 Waples Mill Road 
Fairfax, Virginia 22030  
 
RE: Request of the Board of Directors 
 Regarding Referred Resolution from the 2019 NRAAM 
 
Dear Secretary Frazer and Members of the NRA Board of Directors: 

My name is Tiffany Johnson. I am a Benefactor Life Member of the National Rifle Association. I’m 
an NRA Training Counselor, a Regional Counselor for the NRA’s Refuse to Be a Victim® program, 
and an NRA Chief Range Safety Officer. I teach NRA firearms safety classes to the public several 
times a month. I’m also a lawyer and a legal studies instructor at my local university.  

I attended the NRA Annual Meeting of Members on Saturday morning, and I am writing about a 
contentious resolution that came to the floor. The resolution decried recent reports of fiscal 
mismanagement centered around one of the NRA’s primary vendors, Ackerman McQueen. 
Among other things, the resolution called for the resignation of members of the Audit Committee 
as well as the NRA’s Executive Vice President, Mr. Wayne LaPierre. In light of the pending 
litigation between Ackerman McQueen and the NRA, Secretary Frazer successfully moved that the 
resolution be referred to the Board of Directors for consideration in consultation with legal 
counsel.  

As a practicing attorney, I fully understand the NRA’s interest in limiting public discussion of 
sensitive matters that are currently being litigated. I agree that the Association is best served by 
addressing the resolution internally rather than in the public sphere. However, I also understand 
the arguments raised against referring the motion to the Board. The resolution cited allegations 
of financial misconduct, self-dealing, and conflicts of interest within the Board of Directors, the 
Audit Committee, and other parts of the NRA’s leadership team, based on their alleged 
mishandling of vendor contracts and other business relationships with Ackerman McQueen. In 
other words, referring the resolution to the Board would be, in effect, asking the Board to 
adjudicate allegations against itself.  

I want the National Rifle Association to succeed. At Saturday morning’s meeting, Mr. LaPierre 
himself warned of the mounting existential threats we now face, both in the courtroom and in the 
court of public opinion. Given the intensified scrutiny facing the Association right now, I fear that 
yet another maneuver of impropriety (whether real or perceived) could be a proverbial death 
knell. It would serve as perfect fodder for the media to publish yet another scathing exposé that 
paints the NRA as roiled in unsavory scandal. It would also incite even more resentment from 
within the organization and sow more division among our ranks. Although Mr. Frazer’s motion to 
refer the resolution did ultimately succeed, the fierce opposition voiced by many in attendance 
shows that members want this issue to be addressed in a more transparent fashion. 
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I have a humble suggestion to help avoid public airing of private business while also quelling 
further cries of impropriety. When the Board addresses this resolution, I request that any Board 
member, officer, or staff member who has a personal, financial, or fiduciary interest in, or 
fidelity to, Ackerman McQueen (or its subsidiary and affiliate companies) — as an employee, 
contractor, paid consultant, vendor, client, etc. — be required to recuse himself/herself from 
discussing and voting on this resolution. That way, regardless of how the Board ultimately 
disposes of the resolution, at least the result will be less vulnerable to accusations of ethically 
dubious entanglements.  

I ask that you please present this letter to the members of the Board of Directors before they 
consider the resolution. I write this letter as a friend to the NRA and a genuine supporter. I hope it 
is received in the manner it was intended, and I thank you in advance for your consideration. I am 
the only signatory to this letter, but I have also included the names of fellow NRA members who 
support my request. We have placed our trust in you as the elected leaders of this Association, 
and we all send our best wishes for a productive Board meeting on Monday.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
Tiffany G. Johnson, Esq. 
NRA Benefactor Life Member  
No. 206106332 

Note: Those listed as “Five-Year Member” have been members for five or more consecutive years. 
Those listed as “Annual Member” have been members for less than five years. 
 
1. Aaron Acklin 

Five-Year Member 

2. Aaron Brooks 
Patron Life Member 

3. Al Lilianstrom 
Patron Life Member 

4. Alan Blatman 
Endowment Life Member 

5. Alex Kogan 
Life Member 

6. Allen (Dale) Miller 
Endowment Life Member 

7. Andrea Cahill 
NRA Life Member 

8. Andrew S. Johnston  
Patron Life Member 

9. Andrew Ulrich 
Patron Life Member 

10. Andy Anderson 
Life Member 

11. Angelo Yacone 
Five-Year Member 

12. Ann A. Raab  
Endowment Life Member 

13. Annette Evans 
Life Member 

14. Antony B. Joseph 
Life Member 

15. Aqil Qadir 
Life Member 
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16. Ashton Ray 

Benefactor Life Member 

17. B.J. Miller 
Annual Member 

18. Baraka Ulrich James 
Life Member 

19. Barry Pheiffer 
Annual Member 

20. Becky Bowen 
Benefactor Life Member 

21. Ben Rogers 
Five-Year Member 

22. Benjamin Ernst 
Life Member 

23. Benjamin O. Weger 
Patron Life Member 

24. Beverly Ann (Calvin) Blount 
Benefactor Life 

25. Blair Reyburn  
Life Member 

26. Blake Sobiloff 
Patron Life Member 

27. Boyd D. Garrett, Sr. 
Benefactor Life Member 

28. Bradford Chatterjee  
Benefactor Life Member 

29. Brandon Powers 
Life Member 

30. Brett Wilie 
Five-Year Member 

31. Brian Martinez 
Annual Member 

32. Bruce Pankratz 
Endowment Life Member 

33. Bryan Sasso 
Annual Member 

34. Burleigh Wood, Jr. 
Benefactor Member 

35. Buz Grover 
Endowment Life Member 

36. Caleb Giddings 
Endowment Life Member 

37. Caleb Huss 
Life Member 

38. Carl Johnson 
Life Member 

39. Charles Bedrosian 
Annual Member 

40. Charles “Chuck” Haggard 
Life Member 

41. Charles Apgar 
Endowment life Member 

42. Charles E. Inmon 
Annual Member 

43. Charles R. Fout 
Life Member 

44. Charles Schulz 
Five-Year Member 

45. Cherie A. Bryant 
Life Member 

46. Chris Rhines 
Five-Year Member 

47. Christian Engelmann 
Endowment Life Member 

48. Christopher Denny 
Life Member 

49. Cindy Bowser 
Benefactor Life Member 

50. Cindy Scott 
Life Member 

51. Clarke Ferber 
Endowment Life Member 

52. Colin Wynne 
Patron Life Member 

53. Craig Cholson 
Annual Member 

54. Craig Douglas 
Five-Year Member 

55. Curtis Handsaker 
Life Member 

56. Daniel Crenshaw 
Five-Year Member 

57. Daniel Easterday 
Life Member 
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58. Daniel McMonigle 

Benefactor Life Member 

59. Daniel Smith 
Life Member 

60. Dann Sternsher 
NRA Life Member 

61. Darryl Bolke 
Endowment Life Member 

62. Dave Merrill 
Life Member 

63. David Bremson 
Life Member 

64. David Cole 
Endowment Life Member 

65. David Lawson 
Patron Life Member 

66. David Leader 
Life Member 

67. David Montes 
Patron Life Member 

68. David Roberson 
Five-Year Member 

69. David Schmidbauer 
Life Member 

70. David Thurman 
Life Member 

71. Dean Schroer 
Endowment Life Member 

72. Denise D. Hunt 
Annual Member 

73. Derek Gubler 
Five-Year Member 

74. Dexter B. Berglin 
Benefactor Life Member 

75. Dianne Jacobson 
Benefactor Life Member 

76. Doug Hutter 
Life Member 

77. Dr. R Craig Findlay 
Endowment Life Member 

78. E. Alan Normandy 
Benefactor Life Member 

79. Eileen Kerlin 
Benefactor Life Member 

80. Eric Bertish 
Five-Year Member 

81. Eric Koske 
Life Member 

82. Eric L. Pederson 
Life Member 

83. Eric Mercon 
Life Member 

84. Eric Mortensen  
Benefactor Life Member 

85. Eric Trimmer 
Life Member 

86. Eric Wenthe 
Life Member 

87. Erik D. Pakieser 
Life Member  

88. Erik Gelhaus 
Life Member 

89. Frank Tait 
Life Member 

90. Gail Pepin 
Endowment Life Member 

91. Galen Tong 
Life Member 

92. Gary Greco 
Life Member 

93. Genie Jennings 
Annual Member 

94. Geoffrey Hamilton 
Endowment Life Member 

95. George Hage 
Patron Life Member 

96. Gerald J. Pedoto 
Annual Member 

97. Glen Hokkanen 
Five-Year Member 

98. Golbert Opperman 
Life Member 

99. Grant Gallagher 
Five-Year Member 
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100. Gregory Martinez 

Five-Year Member 

101. Guy Schnitzler 
Life Member 

102. Harold Weibley 
Life Member 

103. Heath Baus 
Endowment Life Member 

104. Heather Crauford 
Life Member 

105. Howard Giraldo 
Life Member 

106. Howard Scheff 
Five-Year Member 

107. Ina McCaine-Obenland 
Annual Member 

108. Isaac Stephens 
Life Member 

109. J. Stephen Lorson 
Patron Life Member 

110. Jack Moody 
Life Member 

111. Jack W. Griffith 
Life Member 

112. Jacob Rieper 
Patron Life Member 

113. Jame McMillian 
Life Member 

114. James “Skip” McManus 
Five-Year Member 

115. James Brink 
Endowment Life Member 

116. James Cocking 
Life Member 

117. James Curtis 
Life Member 

118. James H. Page  
Endowment Member 

119. James Hicks 
Five-Year Member 

120. James M. Bastian 
Endowment Life Member 

121. Janet Bryan 
Life Member 

122. Jason Kirby 
Endowment Life Member 

123. Jeffrey Acheson 
Life Member 

124. Jeffrey Boyer 
Endowment Life Member 

125. Jeffrey M. Parker, DC 
Patron Life Member 

126. Jeffrey Martin 
Five-Year Member 

127. Jeffrey Martin 
Five-Year Member 

128. Jeffrey Toeppe 
Endowment Life Member 

129. Jens Andreasen 
Life Member 

130. Jeremy C. Beaver 
Life Member 

131. Jerod Bond 
Five-Year Member 

132. Joe Allen 
Five-Year Member 

133. Joe Gidi 
Endowment Life Member 

134. Joe Kinnett 
Five-Year Member 

135. Joel Basco 
Life Member 

136. John Alexander,  
Life Member 

137. John Borchert 
Life Member 

138. John Buol 
Life Member 

139. John C. Daub 
Benefactor Life Member 

140. John Conomy 
Benefactor Life Member 

141. John Correia 
Endowment Life Member 
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142. John D. Maguire 

Benefactor Life Member 

143. John E. Amdor, III 
Life Member 

144. John Hearne 
Life Member 

145. John Holschen 
Life Member 

146. John Johnston 
Life Member 

147. John Kochan 
Life Member 

148. John Kornegay 
Five-Year Member 

149. John Middlemore 
Life Member 

150. John R. Murphy 
Life Member 

151. John Richardson 
Endowment Life Member 

152. John S. Farnam 
Life Member 

153. Jonathan Blatman 
Endowment Life Member 

154. Jonathan Straub 
Life Member 

155. Joseph Bissonette 
Five-Year Member 

156. Joseph J. Sheridan, Jr. 
Benefactor Life Member 

157. Joseph Riedy 
Five-Year Member 

158. Joseph Shoetz 
Life Member 

159. Joshua Akery 
Life Member 

160. Joshua Hodges 
Benefactor Life Member 

161. Joshua Money 
Life Member 

162. Joshua Prince 
Benefactor Life Member 

163. Judie Spicker 
Endowment Life Member 

164. Justin Peterson 
Life Member 

165. Justin Woychik 
Five-Year Member 

166. Karen Whitlock 
Patron Life Member 

167. Karl G. Beining 
Life Member 

168. Karl Rehn 
Benefactor Life Member 

169. Katherine Doughty 
Endowment life Member 

170. Kelli Kochan 
Life Member 

171. Kenneth Dawe 
Benefactor Life Member 

172. Kevin Martin 
Benefactor Life Member 

173. Kevin Osbourne 
Benefactor Life Member 

174. Kevin Prigge 
Benefactor Life Member 

175. Kim Norwood 
Five-Year Member 

176. Klint Macro 
Benefactor Life Member 

177. Korey Cocking 
Life Member 

178. Kyle B. Ellis, III 
Life Member 

179. Leslie Andes 
Benefactor Life Member 

180. Lewis Giordano 
Life Member 

181. Liston Matthews 
Life Member 

182. Long Nguyen 
Benefactor Life Member 

183. Lorin Michki 
Regular Member 
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184. Lynn Givens 

Five-Year Member 

185. Marc Champagne 
Patron Life Member 

186. Mario D. Santana 
Life Member 

187. Mark Capper 
Five-Year Member 

188. Martin Schaefer 
Life Member 

189. Massad Ayoob 
Life Member 

190. Matt Haught 
Life Member 

191. Matthew Butch 
Life Member 

192. Matthew Rogers 
Life Member 

193. Mattie Hartley 
Life Member 

194. Maureen Raab  
Life Member 

195. Maureen Vaughan 
Life Member 

196. Melanie Bolke 
Life Member 

197. Michael Bruzdzinski 
Benefactor Life Member 

198. Michael D. Hartley 
Life Member 

199. Michael Farnette 
Five-Year Member 

200. Michael G. Spight 
Five-Year Member 

201. Michael Gonul 
Five-Year Member 

202. Michael Green 
Life Member 

203. Michael Harbour 
Life Member 

204. Michael LaBonte 
Life Member 

205. Michael Mizur 
Life Member 

206. Michael North 
Endowment Life 

207. Michael W. Leech 
Life Member 

208. Michael Weaver 
patron Life Member 

209. Michele Schreiber Smith 
Endowment Life Member 

210. Mike Erickson 
Life Member 

211. Mike McElmeel 
Life Member 

212. Mike Trisler 
Five-Year Member 

213. Nate Perry 
Life Member 

214. Owen Cramer 
Benefactor Life Member 

215. Pat Kelley 
Patron Life Member 

216. Patrick Hardison 
Life Member 

217. Paul Carlson 
Life Member 

218. Paul L. Blincow 
Life Member 

219. Paul Santora 
Annual Member 

220. Paul Terrenzio 
Life Member 

221. Penny Riggs 
Benefactor Life Member 

222. Philip W. Wong 
Life Member 

223.  Phillip Lee 
Life Member 

224. Piper Smith 
Life Member 

225. Prof. David Yamane 
Life Member 
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226. R. E. Huber 

Endowment Life Member 

227. Ralph A. Flynn 
Endowment Life Member 

228. Ralph Bonn 
Endowment Life Member 

229. Randall Potter 
Life Member 

230. Ray L. Lee, Jr. 
Endowment Life Member 

231. Raymond S. Timmons 
Life Member 

232. Rich Schlittler 
Life Member 

233. Richard L. Savin 
Life Member 

234. Richard Smith  
Endowment Life Member 

235. Richard Worthey 
Benefactor Life Member 

236. Richard Young 
Patron Life Member 

237. Rick Remington 
Endowment Life Member 

238. Rickey Street 
Annual Member 

239. Riley T. Bowman 
Life Member 

240. Rob Haught 
Patron Life Member 

241. Rob Morse 
Benefactor Life Member 

242. Robb Cassels 
Benefactor Life Member 

243. Robert E. Jahn   
Endowment Life Member 

244. Robert Litterini 
Life Member 

245. Robert Lougee 
Life Member 

246. Robert Neil 
Life Member 

247. Robert Poole 
Five-Year Member 

248. Robert W. Darnell 
Endowment Life Member 

249. Roderic Smith 
Endowment Life Member 

250. Roger W. Starr 
Life Member 

251. Rolf Penzel 
Annual Member 

252. Ron Anderson 
Life Member 

253. Ron Norwood 
Life Member 

254. Rowland Rivero 
Benefactor Life Member 

255. Russell A. Smith 
Life Member 

256. Ryan Clawson 
Life Member 

257. Salvatore C Franzese  
Life Member 

258. Sam Stone 
Life Member 

259. Scott Anderson 
Life Member 

260. Scott Ferguson 
Five-Year Member 

261. Scott Jacobson 
Benefactor Life Member 

262. Sharon Williston-Benadum 
Life Member 

263. Shawn Rengel 
Life Member 

264. Shelley Hill 
Five-Year Member 

265. Spencer Key 
Life Member 

266. Spenser Burrows 
Life Member 

267. Stephanie Williams 
Annual Member 
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268. Stephen Bell 

Life Member 

269. Stephen Shephard 
Endowment Life Member 

270. Susan Buckingham 
Five-Year Member 

271. Susan M. Smith 
Life Member 

272. Susan N. Leader 
Life Member 

273. Terry Davis 
Benefactor Life Member 

274. Theresa Emanuelson 
Annual Member 

275. Thomas Sepan 
Life Member 

276. Tim Ferrell 
Five-Year Member 

277. Tim Reedy 
Life Member 

278. Tom A. Fish 
Endowment Life Member 

279. Tom Clore 
Benefactor Life Member 

280. Tom Givens 
Life Member 

281. Tom Kelly 
Life Member 

282. Tom Lindsay 
Life Member 

283. Tony Simon 
Five-Year Member 

284. Tracy Becker Thronburg 
Life Member 

285. Trevor Putnam 
Life Member 

286. Troy Turner 
Life Member 

287. Tyler Groo 
Life Member 

288. Val W. Finnell, MD, MPH 
Life Member 

289. Victoria F. Magnum 
Life Member 

290. Walter Swartz 
Five-Year Member 

291. Walter Weber 
Life Member 

292. Warren A. Hudson 
Endowment Life Member 

293. Warren H. Prince 
Benefactor Life Member 

294. William “Scott” Stewart 
Life Member 

295. William A. Raab 
Endowment Life 

296. William D. Raab 
Benefactor Life Member 

297. William Dougherty 
Life Member 

298. William G. Morton, Jr. 
Endowment Life Member 

299. William Minemier 
Benefactor Life 

300. William Pearch 
Life Member 
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Below is a sampling of comments that people have included with their emails and messages 
requesting to have their names added to the April 28, 2019 letter to the NRA Board of Directors 
(in no particular order, copied verbatim). 

 

1. Not a penny more until the bad actors are flushed. 

2. Good work Tiffany! 

3. It is interesting and unfortunate that David Keene paints any criticism of NRA operations 
as a threat from outside forces. From where I sat at the members meeting, I saw a critical 
resolution introduced and supported by NRA members. Of course, he's been on the board 
for 20 years, so not sure what else to expect. In terms of Frazer's response, he's got a very 
narrow (and perhaps legally correct) understanding of "conflict of interest." My 
understanding of the letter you sent was that people on the board who are being 
criticized for not doing their jobs in overseeing the operations are in a conflict of interest 
situation if they consider that same criticism. Narrow and legalistic readings are a good 
vehicle to bureaucratically stifle dissent, though. 

4. Outstanding letter! 

5. Thank you for the excellently written letter.  The NRA has forgotten it’s the members that 
made it powerful and if it no longer supports the desires of it members and deals in the 
dark; it very well could cease to exist. 

6. Life of Duty yearly membership for the last 7years. Dropped 3/2019 because of the BS. 

7. I am ashamed and at a point of being sorry I back the NRA! 

8. Thank you! 

9. Things have been out of hand for a while, its just become public. 

10. And to the recusal sentence I would like added something like ‘or have a relative similarly 
associated with AkMcQ’. 

11. I am deeply concerned of the allegations and what appears to be wrong doing within the 
NRA leadership. I am a life member … and have been a member since the 60's. I believe 
this is just what the left is looking for to destroy the organization and needs to be 
addressed A.S.A.P. 

12. Great suggestion to the NRA board! 
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13. Thank you so much for everything you are doing!! 

14. I see the Board has reelected Wayne and picked a right wing hate monger for President… 

15. I 100% support your thoughts and suggestions, and am disgusted by the appearance (or 
actual) of moral and other hazards that has been endemic at the NRA. Unfortunately, I 
believe it is too late for this year given the BOD and already met and has ratified the 
current executive team… but we need to start preparing the battlefield for the next 
opportune moment. I would love to stay in the loop and if there are other opportunities 
to help, I would be glad to do so. 

16. I am very grateful for what the NRA has done for my rights and will continue to support 
the NRA until I simply cannot do so in good conscience. I hate to see it in this current 
state. However, if we are to continue to fight in a unified manner, then we must remain 
aboveboard in all dealings to remain able to fight a good fight. 

17. For years the anti-gun crowd shrieked that it was all about the money and that I am a 
sucker for supporting the NRA. And now they are validated. 

18. Keep us on the right path. 

19. In order for the NRA to most effective the NRA must keep a clean house. Any appearance 
of impropriety brings stall tactics to everything we do as well as hurting numbers of new 
members. We must be completely clean and transparent. 

20. No more financial contributions until we see resignations and reform. Unless and until 
then, I shall be sending any contributions to other organizations. 

21. Clean Up This Mess! 

22. Recent member hesitating to renew in light of the apprearance of financial improprieties 
and political melodrama. This female minority military vet does not do drama or 
contribute money to those who do. Please sort yourselves out so I don't have to be 
embarrassed to say I'm a member. Thank you. 

23. The NRA is critical to the fight to keep our constitutional rights. As such, it is imperative 
that it remain under the control of it's membership, and that, as an organization, its 
conduct be above reproach 

24. I desperately want to support the NRA but actions like this will quell any future support. 

25. Will not renew when my membership expires unless the nra starts fully supports the 2A, 
and stops the flagrant spending, and ends the corruption. 

26. Support the second amendment fully no compromises. 

27. I'm an NRA Training Counselor. Let's beat the left, not feed them. 
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28. Great job on organizing this! Your letter and proposal is more than reasonable. 

29. The NRA is due for a change to the better. 

30. We must, indeed, all hang together or, most assuredly, we shall all hang separately. 

31. Drain the swamp. 

32. Thanks so much for partaking of this heavy lift! I appreciate this effort and all the time 
and talent you are devoting to it. 

33. First, I am very grateful for the NRA. I won’t deny the accomplishments they have had, 
especially when it comes to the 2nd amendment and teaching firearm 
safety/responsibility. I do not think that the organization is infallible (no org is) and being 
a member (even if I am just a “have no-say/voice” regular member as myself), do think 
we are owed answers/explanations with respect to the serious issues facing the 
organization at the moment. The requests made in this letter is the least the board can do 
for now; I don’t believe the requests are over-burdensome. I will stand and fight with the 
NRA (for now) but will also question and voice my concerns when it is needed. I have 
considered becoming a life member but am hesitant to proceed given the current 
situation the organization now finds itself in. I hope the Board does the right thing. Thank 
you for your time and consideration. 

34. Sad, very sad. Those who are guilty must be recognized and be made accountable. 

35. I will always vote pro-2A, regardless of party affiliation. 

36. Thank you Tiffany. 

37. I hadn’t been home from the NRAAM 2 days before I received a letter over WLP’s 
signature pleading for more money and stating how dire the situation is for NRA. That 
was kind of like pouring salt in a wound after all the turmoil and wasted dollars (in the 
millions) that have come to light. 

38. Keep it going. 

 




